Montgomery Township Community & Recreation Center Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes April 11, 2018

The April 2018 regular monthly meeting of the Montgomery Township Community & Recreation Center (Mont CRC) Advisory Committee were held Wednesday, April 11, 2018 at the Montgomery Township Community and Recreation Center (Mont CRC). The members of the Mont CRC Advisory Committee in attendance included: Thomas Alesi, Ally Gaylord, Marcy Lynch, Tony Ruggeri, and Audrey Schrader. Also present were: Stacy Crandell Assistant to the Township Manager, Derek Muller Community and Recreation Center Supervisor and Floyd S. Shaffer Community & Recreation Center Director.

<u>Call to Order:</u> Chair Ally Gaylord called the meeting to order at 6:35pm.

Prior to the start of business, Derek Muller, the new Community and Recreation Center Supervisor was introduced to the Committee. Mr. Muller will begin his employment in Montgomery Township on Monday April 23rd.

Approval of Minutes:

On a motion by Mr. Alesi and a second by Ms. Lynch the minutes of the March 2018 monthly meeting were unanimously approved.

Public Comment: There was no public comment.

Old Business/New Business

Mr. Shaffer discussed repairs that will be taking place at the Spray pad prior to the water feature opening on Saturday, May 26th. A significant puddle/ ponding area has developed on the concrete in the spray pad. Water now regularly overflows and is intruding on the walking path adjacent to Horsham Road. The planned repair involves removal of several concrete slabs and reconfiguring the drainage pattern of the water that is exiting the playground from the Spray pad. New concrete will be poured an installed. This will allow the water to flow correctly to the drain and reenter the filtration system correctly. The repair will significantly save water loss from the water features.

In addition, Mr. Shaffer explained the operation plan for the Spray Pad for this summer.

Mr. Shaffer gave a brief overview of activity and Special Events throughout the facility during the month of March.

Discussion Items

The following items were discussed by the Committee during the remainder of the meeting:

- Marcy Lynch informed the Committee about a discount opportunity for the purchase of pickle ball equipment.
- Signage and improve lighting of the Stump Road entrance were discussed.
- The Mont CRC operating revenue and expenditures through March 2018 were presented.
- Membership numbers through the end of March 2018 were reviewed.

There being no further business, on a motion by Schrader and second by Mr. Alesi, the meeting was adjourned at 7:20pm.

The next meeting of CRC Advisory Committee will take place on Wednesday, May 9, 2018 at 6:30PM.

Submitted by:

Floyd S. Shaffer

Community & Recreation Center Director